
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                         
 
                                                                                                                                     

 
                                                                                                                                                                    

6000 Blackwater Road, Virginia Beach, VA 23457   

  
Small but Mighty 
 
God loves to frame the weak against the mighty to 
display His awesome power and glory. David and his 
slingshot were the longshot against the fiercely 
intimidating warrior-giant, Goliath. David’s motive for 
meeting the mountainous man in battle was, “That the 
world may know there 
is a God in Israel!” 
God took a small 
stone in the hand of a 
faith-filled teen and 
did in ten seconds 
what the Israelite 
army could not do in 
forty days.  
 

Gideon’s three hundred soldiers, even with their high 
level of bravado, presented a laughable and ludicrous 
logistic when sized up next to the 120,000 Midianite 
marauders. Even Gideon could manage the math in this 
equation: each of his fighters would have to slay 4,000 
enemy troops for victory to be claimed. No military 
manual in history would recommend taking on those 
odds! Yet, God chose to display His glorious might 
through that small army and, when the dust had settled, 
the Midianite bodies were strewn across the landscape 
and Gideon’s warriors were still standing! 
 

The American church mindset has reduced God down to 
being a God of the large church, but I believe God is so 
much greater than that narrow assumption. God does 
not want every church to be large, but He does want 
every church to be mighty! Mighty in answered prayers, 
mighty in faith, mighty in the Spirit, mighty in sharing the 
gospel with other people. Small does not have to mean 
weak in God’s kingdom. 
 

Mighty churches consist of people who are strong in 
spirit, powerful in prayer, and sure of the Scriptures’ 
accuracy. Will you choose to become a “mighty” member 
of God’s kingdom?  
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Easter Egg Hunt 
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Everyone seemed to have enjoyed themselves at the 
Easter egg hunt on April 4. They were blessed with no 
rain, it turned out to be a beautiful day.  Thank you to 
Debbie Keller for the time and 
effort she put into planning the 
event. Thank you to everyone 
who volunteered their time 
and made donations. The 
children really appreciated it 
and had a wonderful time.  

 
 
Sunrise Service at Blackwater Trading Post 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Baptism 
 
Our Easter 
service 
Baptism 
brought five 
new church 
members into 
the Blackwater 
Baptist Church 
family of God. 
Please pray 
for Meadow 
Cortazzo, 
Tanya Ray, 
Emily Ray, 
Lindsey 
Guinazzo and Emily Kovacs that they continue to 
develop a closer relationship with God. 

Annie Armstrong Easter Offering  

Total Offering:  $ 2357.17 
 

                                          
In Honor 
 

 Their grand-children:  Luch, Neeve, Kinsley, 
Coner, Tripp, and Julia  by James & Susie 
Kovacs 

 Donna & Robert Hughes by Roy & Chrystal 
Frost 

 Roy Jr. (Jack) & Janet Frost by Roy & Chrystal 
Frost 

 Levi, Jacob, & David Frost by Roy & Chrystal 
Frost 

 Our children and grandchildren by Red & 
Catherine Dailey 

 Our friend and helper, Debbie Bradshaw by 
Red & Catherine Dailey 

 
In Memory 
 

 His parents, Buster & Marian Riddick, by Pat & 
Adabelle Riddick 

 Donald F. Talbott III, by Jennifer Riddle 

 Marsha Barnette, by Jennifer Riddle 

 His parents, Emery & Eunice Kovacs, by 
James & Susie Kovacs 

 Her parents, Horace & Clarabelle Shirley, by 
Pat & Adabelle Riddick 

 Thomas C. Daniels by the Daniels and Keller 
Families 

 Pete Dozier by Lettie Dozier 

 Our parents by Sue & Cecil Shirley 

 Little Bit Knepper by David & Penny Knepper 

 Margaret Jones by David & Penny Knepper 

 David & Celestial South by Bobby & Lynn Ball 

 Donald Tim Ball by Bobby & Lynn Ball 

 Our son, John, by Red & Catherine Dailey 

 
MISSION PROJECTS: 

 
LCPL CODY S CHILDERS MEMORIAL FUND 
 

Throughout the month of May, we will be collecting 
donations for the LCpl. Cody S. Childers Memorial 
Fund.  LCpl. Cody S. Childers was a 19 year old United 
States Marine, from Chesapeake, VA, who was killed in 
Afghanistan in August, 2010. This Memorial Fund has 
been created by Cody’s mother to honor Cody and keep 
his memory alive by sending care packages in his name 
to the deployed Marines that he loved; marines who 
were truly his brothers.    
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The LCpl. Cody S. Childers Memorial Fund accepts 
donated items and gifts as well as IRS tax deductible 
monetary donations to cover the expenses of shipping 
and to purchase care package contents. 100% of your 
tax deductible donation goes directly to purchase items 
for the boxes and postage. The packages are filled with 
plenty of snacks, Covert Thread socks, Gatorade, 
batteries, books and anything that will make them smile. 
Log on to: http://wecaremarines.com/ for more 
information about the memorial fund.  
 

Below is a list of needed items that we will 
be collecting for the care packages: 
 

Drink mixes – single serve Gatorade, Crystal Lite 
Sunflower/Pumpkin Seeds 
Beef Jerky 
Protein Bars like Cliff Bars 
Muscle Milk Protein Mix – any size powders 
Packs of Gum 
Trail Mix 
Cookies – Girl Scout, Oreos, Famous Amos 
Combos Snacks 
Nice plush towels and washcloths 
Nuts – cans or individual packages 
5 Hour Energy Drinks 
iTunes Gift Cards 
Comic Books – in perfect condition 
Magazines – no older than 2 months (men’s interests: 
hunting, trucks/cars, fitness) 
New Screen Printed T-shirts 
PSP or DS and games in good working condition 
DVD – new releases or box sets, like new condition 
Cough drops 
Batteries – AA is most used 
Ritz crackers 
Peanut Butter in Jars 
 

There will be totes set up in the back hall for donations 
through Sunday, May 24, we will be delivering the 
donations on May 25.   

 
CROCHET CLUB 

 
The Crochet Club 
donated 2 lap blankets 
to the residents at the 
Currituck House in April 
and just finished up their 
hats for cancer patients 
project. 
 

This summer they will be making sleeping mats for the 
homeless from plastic shopping bags.  They are in need 
of donations of your used plastic grocery bags.  Please 
place your bags in the box in the back hall labeled 
“Plastic Grocery Bags”. 

 
RUTH WALDEN CIRCLE 
 

Please contact Pat Washington 432-0427 for information 
about the Ruth Walden Circle meetings. 

CENTENNIAL/JENNIE MCCLAIN CIRCLE 
 

The Centennial/Jennie McClain Circle meets on the 1rst 
Friday of each month @ 12:00. The May meeting is 
scheduled for May 8.  Please contact Helen Lane for 
additional information on meetings. 

 
LUTA TEBAULT CIRCLE 
 

 
Adorable volunteers at the spaghetti dinner.  
 
The Luta Tebault Circle’s annual Spaghetti Dinner on 
March 28, raised over $400 dollars for the Annie 
Armstrong Easter Offering.  They are once again busy 
planning for their Ice Cream Social which will be June 
21. 
 
 

GAs, RAs and ACTEENS   
 

 

 
 
The Acteens, RAs and Gas had the pleasure of getting 
to know more about Ashley Freeman, a missionary 
serving in Myanmar, on April 19.  Ashley shared with 
them about the everyday life of children living in 
Myanmar.  They learned about the beliefs and customs 
of the Myanmar people and how Ashley, her family, and 
other missionaries reach out to non-believers and tell 
them about Jesus.  Ashley taught the children some 
words in Burmese, the official language of Myanmar, 
how to play rattan ball and how they make make-up.  It 
was a wonderful program and our children learned a lot. 
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Don’t miss out on the fun! 
When: May 15, 2015 7:00pm – May 16, 2015 8:00am 

Where:  BBC Youth Room 

Who:  All Youth Grades 1-12 

RSVP by May 10, 2015 

 

There will be food, games, movies, bible study, and 

lots more!  Open hours for those who choose not to 

stay the night will be from 7:00pm – 9:30pm.  Doors 

will lock promptly at 9:30pm.  Please see Ashley & 

Doug Boyett or Susan Highsmith for a permission slip 

and any questions. 

                               
 
 

  
 

What is Relay For Life you ask?  Each year, more 

than 4 million people in over 20 countries raise much-

needed funds and awareness to save lives from 

cancer through the Relay For Life movement.  At 

Relay For Life events, communities across the globe 

come together to honor cancer survivors, remember 

loved ones lost, and fight back against a disease that 

has already taken too much. The funds truly make a 

difference in the fight against cancer just ask one of 

the nearly 14 million cancer survivors, some right 

here in our own church, who will celebrate another 

birthday this year! 

 

Our Youth are coming together to form a team to 

help in the fight against cancer.  If you are 

interested in joining our team or have questions, 

please see Ashley Boyett or Kelli Whalen. 
 
 

 
 

OTHER BBC HAPPENINGS 
 
COUPLES NIGHT EVENT 
 
On April 18, five couples enjoyed a German themed 
dinner and a “friendly” boys vs. girls game of Heads Up 
in the church fellowship hall.  The food was delicious and 
the fellowship memorable.  
 

The next couples event is Friday May 15, 6:30 p.m. at 
the Super Ninja Hibachi Steakhouse in the Landstown 
Commons Shopping Center. Please see Lynn B. to 
make your reservation before May 14. 
 
 

 

                       VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

Mark your calendars for the week of June 22 – 27 and 
be thinking about who you are going to invite to come 
with you to VBS this year! We need our whole 
congregation to help out with VBS from teaching, 
leading, assisting, preparing snacks, donating materials, 
and most importantly praying. If you would like to know 
how YOU can help out with this year’s VBS, please see 
Ashley B. as soon as possible.  Please be praying for all 
of our volunteers and children for another safe and 
successful VBS! 

If you or a family member is interested in recovery from 
the mental, physical and spiritual effects of alcoholism 
and addiction, please join us on May 30 at 9:30 a.m.  For 
more information email: av.blackwaterbaptist.com.   
 

 
Congratulations to Irene Frost 

on the birth of her 
Great-Granddaughter, Meredith, to 

Ryan and Ann Horsley. 
 
 

 
Upcoming Events: 
 
Always subject to change, please refer to the weekly 
bulletin for any updates. 
 
May 5 – Youth Lock In Grades 1-12 
May 15 – Couples Event at Super Ninja @ 6:30 p.m. 
May 17 – 6:00 Covered dish dinner 
                6:30 Business Meeting 
May 24 – Deadline for Donations to LCpl. Cody  
                Childress Memorial Fund 
June 21 – Ice Cream Social 
June 22-26 – VBS 
June 27 – VBS Closing Celebration 

Join the BBC Youth Relay 

For Life Team Today! 
 

When:  June 6, 2015 12:00pm – June 7, 2015 7:00am 

Where:  Salem High School 
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